HPAB MEETING MINUTES – DECEMBER 15, 2011

Attending: Nancy Arcieri, Vic Bary, Judy Bell,  Jean Kreiling, Ron Meeks, Maureen Strazdon, , Mary Wilford, Carolyn Youngs, Alice Bellante (guest)
Priorities
· Historic Districts
· Maureen reported that on their Dec 7 meeting (attended by several HPAB members), the Planning Board Workshop recommended the proposal and sent it to the Township Committee – Maureen will report the progress on Patch, Facebook, etc.
· The petition has 380 signatures as of 12/13 – 55  of the 525 houses in the NCHD

· Schedule for getting signatures at the Community Center – 
· Dec 3 – Hanson House – Jean, Kinney  and Alice 

· Dec 10 – Kinney and Jean

· Dec 17 – Alice and Teresa
· Jean reported that John Malar will ask the Library Board if the petition can be posted in the Library
· Maureen will work with Jean on letters to Preservation NJ, Historical Societies in other towns, NJ Office of Historical Preservation, Conservancies/Garden Clubs, Petition signers

· The Board discussed the house on Orange Ave next to the Canoe Club and agreed that we should stress that it could be demolished even though it is in the proposed historic district since it is in very bad shape
· Fireplace reinstallation fundraising
· No new information
· A Cruise Through Cranford’s Architecture (Video)
· No new information

· Communications

· Facebook – 58 users, 53 people like - name is CranfordHistoricPreservationAdvisoryBoard (no spaces).

· Character of Cranford – Jean is working on the Feder House at 8 Pittsfield St and will contact  Julie Murphy again
· Presentations:
· Historical Society – 11/28 at 7:30 – Hanson House - done
· DAR – 2/4/12 at 1pm - Hanson House (10-15 minutes)
· College Woman’s Club – 4/9/12 at 8pm – Presbyterian Church
· Garden Club - TBD

Other
· Map of year houses built
· The Board agreed we should copy and sell the map in a standard size in the Spring – costs about $6.50 to copy
· Membership 
· Maureen reported there has been no response from the Township on suggested members
The next HPAB meeting will be determined when new Chair is named
